Congress of the United States Washington, DC 20515

December 4th, 2020

House Speaker Nancy Pelosi H-232, U.S. Capitol

Leader Kevin McCarthy H-204, U.S. Capitol

Senate Majority Leader Mitch McConnell S-230, U.S. Capitol

Leader Charles Schumer S-221, U.S. Capitol

Dear Speaker Pelosi, Leader McCarthy, Leader McConnell, and Leader Schumer:

We write to share our steadfast support for the Secure Rural Schools and Community Self-Determination Act (SRS) and the Payments in Lieu of Taxes (PILT) program. Specifically, we urge you to include a reauthorization of SRS and maintain robust PILT funding as part of the appropriations process.

SRS and PILT serve as a lifeline to rural America's local governments and now, in the midst of the COVID-19 pandemic, the budgets of these rural counties have taken a hit. These two programs fund roads, schools, law enforcement, and essential county services, such as public health programs. With additional demands on their resources as a result of the COVID-19 pandemic, rural communities and counties are stretched thinner than ever.

Despite being small, rural, and generally relatively remote, county governments that rely on SRS and PILT are responding to the same national health crisis facing larger cities and urban areas. Extending and funding these two programs has always had wide, bipartisan support.

As Congress works to establish a permanent county payments solution, diversify rural economies, improve forest management and forest health, strengthen historic forest revenue sharing with local governments, and ensure that public lands provide a range of values such as clean water, jobs, grazing opportunities, and wood fiber for local economies, a short-term reauthorization is critical for counties across the country.

In order to assist these rural counties' response to the current public health crisis, as well as to invest in infrastructure, schools, and law enforcement, Congress must advance a reauthorization of SRS. Further, we urge you to maintain robust funding for PILT as you continue funding negotiations for the remainder of the fiscal year.

Sincerely,

Congressman Peter DeFazio

Congressman Kurt Schrader

Congressman Russ Fulcher

Congresswoman Cathy McMorris Rodgers

Congressman Bruce Westerman Congressman Mike Simpson

Congressman Greg Gianforte Congressman Brian Fitzpatrick

Congressman Paul A. Gosar, D.D.S. Congressman David B. McKinley, P.E.

Congressman Tom McClintock Congressman Paul Cook

Congressman Denver Riggleman Congressman Tom Tiffany

Congressman John Garamendi Congressman Derek Kilmer

Congresswoman Dina Titus Congressman Dusty Johnson

Congressman Jared Huffman Congresswoman Jaime Herrera Beutler

Congressman Greg Walden Congressman Glenn 'GT' Thompson

Congressman Don Young Congressman Salud Carbajal

Congressman Doug Lamborn Congressman Tom Cole

Congressman H. Morgan Griffith Congressman Louie Gohmert

Congressman Kevin Brady Congressman Mike Thompson

Congressman Pete Stauber Congressman Ruben Gallego

Congressman Jason Smith Congressman Tom O'Halleran

Congressman Steve Stivers Congressman Chris Stewart

Congressman Rod Bishop Congressman David Schweikert

Congressman Michael Guest Congresswoman Suzanne Bonamici

Congresswoman Deb Haaland Congresswoman Liz Cheney

Congressman Hal Rogers Congressman Jack Bergman

Congresswoman Debbie Lesko Congressman John Curtis

Congressman Billy Long Congressman Greg Stanton

Congressman Doug LaMalfa Congressman Fred Keller

Congressman Joe Neguse Congressman Mark Amodei

Congressman Jim Costa Congressman James R. Baird

Congressman Glenn Grothman Congressman Dan Newhouse

Congresswoman Kim Schrier, M.D.